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Registration for new families begins in early 
January! Families may contact Diane Thureson, 
Director, for more information and a tour to see 
a class in session, dthureson@ssymca.org  
781-659-2559 

                       Th 

 

 

Nature Center Preschool News

 
The winter solstice is fast approaching and with it, 
the shortest day of the year! The word solstice 
comes from the Latin words for "sun" and "to stand 
still.” Beginning December 21st, we can celebrate 
that the days will get a little longer. The increase 
will be slow at first, with less than one second 
more daylight on the 22nd. But the rate of increase 
picks up significantly with the passing days. On Jan. 
3, we will enjoy a full minute more daylight than 
the day before, and by the vernal equinox on 
March 21 the daily increase will be just under four 
minutes. December is also time to register for Fall 
of 2019 for current NCP families!  Registration 
materials will be given out in children’s cubbies.  If 
you do not receive one, or would like to have a 
registration for a sibling, please contact Diane by 
email dthureson@ssymca.org or in person! 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

Don’t forget that Nature Center Preschool has a 

swim playgroup opportunity at the Emilson 

YMCA. Each class has a day and time set aside so 

that friends can swim together with their 

caregivers. 

Ask Diane for a registration form. 
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NCP staff attends regular 

training throughout the 

school year.  Recently, staff 

attended Early Literacy, the 

Wonder of Learning Exhibit 

at Wheelock and Planning 

and Implementing Activities 

in a Mixed-Age Program. 

 

 

 

Please remember to label your child’s 
belongings with their first name in case 
something is misplaced. Place mittens 
in hats and then in the sleeve of your 
child’s coat.  Snow pants may be hung 
on a hook with your child’s coat and 
boots placed below. Removing these 
items from your child’s backpack helps 
teachers know they are there! 
 

mailto:dthureson@ssymca.org
mailto:dthureson@ssymca.org


 

A South Shore 

YMCA Organization                                                     

ssymca.org 

 

Family Advisory Council News! 

Holiday Assistance Gift drive is still ongoing.  
Please tag a gift tag from the classroom display 
and return gifts by December 14th! 
Upcoming meeting dates: 
Thurs., January 10th 6:30-7:30 
Tues., February 12th 6:30-7:30 
 

Dates in December 

1st Registration for Fall 2019 begins 

14th Holiday Assistance gift donations due 

24th-Jan 2 Vacation week program 

27th Bubbleology 11am and 1pm 

Jan 2nd  school resumes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The winter is an excellent time to observe birds at your 
ōƛǊŘ ŦŜŜŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŦƻǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ Řƻ ǿƛǘƘ 
their children. Buying or making a bird feeder, keeping it 
filled with seed and watching the birds come and go 
teaches children appreciation for the nature in their 
backyard and responsibility for caring for animals in the 
environment. There are many great online resources to 
learn more about winter birds and apps for viewing on a 
tablet or phone.  Here is one to get started: 
https://feederwatch.org/learn/feeding-birds/  
                

December areas of Learning! 

¶ Social Emotional:  routines, caring for nature, 

waiting your turn to speak in a group 

¶ Physical, Gross and Fine Motor: hiking in the 
woods, using zippers and buttons, mixing 
ingredients while cooking 

¶ Cognitive: observing winter birds, freezing 
and thawing, temperature changes, practicing 
inquiry in a group; winter solstice 

¶ Language/Early Literacy/Math: Speaking in a 
group, asking questions, Literature selections: 
Over and Under in the Snow, Owl Moon, What 
Snowmen do at Night, counting one-to-one 
correspondence, sequencing events, 
measuring ingredients,  

¶ Music: snowman songs, winter songs, 
Bluebird, Two little birds 

 

Lunch Bunch is a wonderful extra social time for 
children.  Children eat their lunch together, exchange 
ideas in conversation, and have additional 
cooperative play time.  Lunch Bunch occurs on 
Wednesdays and Thursdays from about 12-1pm. 
Afternoon children may arrive at about 12:10 to 
allow for morning dismissal and morning children 
should be picked up at 12:50 so that the afternoon 
classes can transition to their regular class time. Ask 
your classroom teacher! 
 

Birthday Books! 

For a donation of $10 or more, your child 
will have a  brand new  book dedicated in 
his/her  name to  their  classroom library. 
Contact katiekunevich@gmail.com  

 

Vacation Week--“Storybook Journeys” 

Join us as we explore some of our favorite winter 
stories through dramatic play, art, and outdoor 

discovery. From trail hikes, to animal observation, to 
reenactments of our favorite tales, you can be sure 
our days will be full of fun and enriching activities. 

Please dress appropriately for the weather.  

Monday, Dec. 24th--Stick Man by Julia Donaldson 
Wednesday, Dec. 26th--Frederick by Leo Lionni 
Thursday, Dec. 27th--The Mitten by Jan Brett  
Friday, Dec. 28th--Owl Moon by Jane Yolen  

Monday, Dec. 31st--Time to Sleep by Denise Fleming 

https://feederwatch.org/learn/feeding-birds/
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4 Ways to Make Holidays Better for Kids 

 

 

 

Itôs easy for children to be smitten with the magic of 

the holidays. Fun presents. Extra sweets. A vacation 

from schoolðthereôs a lot to like. But with the 

freedom and excess of the season, sometimes kids 

can get a little carried away. For most families, 

there will be a point when the kids get overtired and 

cranky, or greedy about presents, or would rather 

play a video game than talk to Grandma. Here are 

some tips to keep kids happy and ready to enjoy 

whatever the season brings. 

1. Gifts, gifts, gifts: Getting presents is a high point 

of the holidays for any kid, but they shouldnôt be 

the only focus. As adults we know that giving 

presents can be just as rewarding as getting them, 

and we shouldnôt wait to teach that lesson to our 

children. 

Even when kids are too young to buy a present, they 

can still make one, or help you pick out something. 

Some of my best holiday memories are of helping 

my father look for the perfect gift for Mom, or 

combing the mall to look for presents with my 

siblings as we got older. Volunteering, participating 

in a local toy drive, or giving each of your kids a 

little money to give to a charity of their choice are 

all great ideas for getting children in a more 

generous mood. 

Also, remember that the best gifts that you give 

your children probably wonôt be the material ones. 

Taking time for the whole family to get together to 

play a game, watch a movie, or decorate sugar 

cookiesðthese are the things that kids remember as 

they get older. 

2. Let them help out: Thereôs a lot of extra work to 

do around the holidays ð putting up decorations, 

cooking big dinners, throwing parties. The Martha 

Stewart in all of us can take over, but itôs important 

to take a step back and make sure our kids are 

included, too. 

Children can help set the table, decorate the house, 

and wrap presents. If theyôre too young to wrap, 

they can help by holding down the paper or getting 

the tape ready ð thereôs always something kids can 

do. And at holiday time, the preparations are often 

as fun and as meaningful as the end product. Plus, 

this way kids wonôt feel left out ð or be glued to 

the iPad for hours. 

3. Keep routines: We love the holidays because 

they give us a break from the everyday, but that can 

also make them stressful, especially for kids who 

find routine comforting. Try to keep some things 

constant. Kids still need snack time, they still need 

special attention from you, and they still need a 

chance to unwind before bedtime. 

At family gatherings when they notice the kids are 

ñgetting antsy,ò psychologist Rachel Busman says 

she and her sister give them their baths, get them 

into pajamas, and turn on a movie. ñWe know when 

they need to wind down, and no one judges us for 

excusing ourselves from the table to do these 

things,ò she says. ñIn fact, my sister and I enjoy 

some great conversations during this time.ò 

4. Remember theyôre kids: Some holiday 

traditions depend on kids being on their best 

behavior: lengthy services, parties with lots of 

strangers, elaborate meals that may not appeal to 

picky eaters. Try to keep those to a minimum and 

customize festivities for your kidsô frustration level. 

Donôt schedule more than one demanding event in a 

day, and make sure to include physical activity and 

plenty of downtime. Your kids will be grateful ð 

and so will you. 

 

Tips for keeping kids happy and able to enjoy 
the fun 

Rachel Ehmke 
https://childmind.org/article/4-ways-to-make-

the-holidays-better-for-kids/  
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